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Town Of Hartford
Town Staff

Significant Activity Report, August 1 - 14, 2016

TOWN MANAGER HIGHLIGHTS

- Respectfully submitted for your consideration.

- Another busy couple of weeks as I continue to learn the staff and the Town. I 
continue to meet with members of the staff and the community. The last two weeks 
have been highlighted by meetings with over 50 members of the staff, telephonic 
and in-person interviews with Finance Director Candidates, the new QLLA 
President, local business owners and developers. I have also attended several 
events and have had opportunities to engage with members of the community.

- The new Administrative Assistant, Lana Livingston, is on board and doing well. I 
have reviewed the resumes
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- Quechee Covered Bridge Incident:

o On August 11, 2016 at 13:09 the Fire Department was dispatched to a report 
of swimmer injured in the Ottaquechee River in the area of the Quechee 
Covered Bridge. First units to arrive on the scene found the 14-year-old male 
swimmer out of the water on the river
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DEPARTMENT HIGHLIGHTS

Assessor:

- The Grand List has been timely submitted to the state tax department pursuant to 



4

- Members attended the funeral of Tim Moore a Bradford Firefighter and the 
stepfather of one of our dispatchers.

- One Engine responded mutual aid to a garage fire in Hanover.  Incident lasted 
approximately 1.5 hours.  Our Engine was the second arriving unit on scene an 
example of how well our automatic aid relationship with Hanover and Lebanon 
benefit our communities.

- Attended the VA Ceremony for the new director Mr. Montoya

- Candidate Matt Dunne stopped in and held lunch with the staff while on the 
campaign trail.

- Spartan Fire Apparatus and Sutphen Fire Apparatus visited the station to review the 
New Fire Engine RFP.

- Fire Marshal Bedard and Chief Cooney have been requested to attend a court 
hearing on a Maple Street property on August 30th in Woodstock.

- A fire pump rebuild kit has been ordered for maintenance of Engine 1.

- The AC Unit failed in bunk room, ARC Mechanical was hired to repair the unit, they 
attempted to rebuild/repair the unit twice in the last few weeks.  They currently report
it is no longer serviceable. Exploring options with Tim Perrin the Town
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- The Internet bandwidth upgrade at the Public Works building was completed on 8/3. 
So far the upgrade seems to have alleviated the issues Public Works was 
experiencing.

Parks and Recreation:

- Fall/winter program guide is scheduled to be ready for distribution the first week of 
September 2016.

- Babe Ruth baseball season ended 8/7/2016.

- Lighting 
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- The Park Laborer job announcement will be posted internally next week.  This is the 
position budgeted in the 2017FY budget.  Position start date in October 1, 2016.

- Total scholarships awarded this summer (programs and pool passes) is $1,954.50.

Planning and Development:

- Energy Planning and Implementation: VEIC (consultant) is working with the Fire 
Department to determine the best energy efficient approach to replace the bunkroom
cooling system that failed last week.  Energy Commission Subcommittee, staff and 
the Fire and Police Department Chiefs and Bugbee Senior Center Director 
continuing to work with VEIC on refining the respective audit implementation plans.  
Received the draft Five-Year Strategic Energy Plan and will be reviewing it with the 
full Energy Commission on August 26th.  The intent is to review it with the 
Selectboard at the September 27th meeting.

- Community Energy Pilot Project:  A representative of Efficiency Vermont will be at 
the August 16th Selectboard meeting to review the program objectives, process and 
work to date.

- WRJ Parking Study: The community parking survey has been distributed.  The 
second citizen steering committee meeting is scheduled for this week.  We are 
planning the focus group meeting for September and individual interviews with key 
businesses and developers.

- Solar Sites: All sites submitted for net metering allocations were deemed eligible, 
and accepted since total applications did not exceed the state
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- Zoning Permit Applications: Activity continues to be steady with 190 permits to date. 
Likely to double by the end of the year.

Police:

- August 1st - The Police Department met with members of the Vermont 911 Board to 
discuss upcoming legislative proposals related to service demands, call distribution 
and fee structures.

- Police responded to a home on Horseshoe Avenue for a report a dispute involving 
threats with a firearm.  Route 5 in the area of Horseshoe Avenue was closed briefly 
while police searched the home and nearby wooded areas.  The involved parties 
were located, found unharmed, and the incident determined to be a 
misunderstanding.

- August 3rd - Police are investigating the overnight vandalism of construction 
equipment and survey materials at the Cumberland Farms located at 1167 Hartford 
Avenue.

- August 7th 
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- The Quechee water tank and water main project is proceeding well.  Waterman Hill 
water main construction has involved a daytime road closure and detour.  A daytime 
road closure and detour for the first 1500
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